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➢ Welcome & Introductions- Dr. Finkbiner started the meeting at 9am with welcome and 

introductions. 

➢ Activity- Dr. Finkbiner asked parents to share something about their students that 

makes them proud. 

➢ Attendance- Participants were reminded to sign in. 

➢ Dr. Finkbiner confirmed with DELAC that they have completed all of the required 

responsibilities. 

➢ Annual Multilingual Recognition- Dr. Finkbiner announced this year’s recipients of the 

Multilingual Recognition Awards Ceremony. 

➢ Supporting Students Over the Summer- ELD coaches, Norma Mendoza and Rebecca 

Peterson, shared ways parents can help their students over the summer.  Brochures 

were provided. 

➢ EL Master Plan Updates for 2025-2026- Dr. Carrizosa shared that the Multilingual 

Master Plan will be updated and presented to the board for approval.  We will include 

documents approved by DELAC this year.  Dr. Carrizosa reviewed reclassification criteria 

and reminded participants to start checking for ELPAC scores in the Parent Portal 

towards the end of May.  Dr. Carrizosa also reviewed the OPTEL form and 

reclassification form for students with IEPs. 

• Survey Results- Dr. Finkbiner gave an update on the LCAP (Local Control Accountability 

Plan) and sought DELAC’s feedback.  He invited DELAC members to the next LCAP 

meeting on next Tuesday April 23rd 9:00 – 11:00 AM.  

• Consolidated Application for Funding- Dr. Finkbiner explained the Consolidated 

Application for Funding.  He asked for a volunteer to represent DELAC and sign 

verification that DELAC was informed about it.  Victoria Romero from Dickson 

volunteered. 

➢ Closing Activity – Participants reflected on what they learned through DELAC, what they 

want more training on and what they recommend for next year’s DELAC.  The meeting 

concluded at 11am.  

  

  



DELAC’s Responses 

Something I Learned That 

Was Helpful 

I Need More Training On Recommendations for next 

year 

How to help my grandson 

with his studies.  I learned to 

spend more time with my 

grandson. Thank you for all 

you do. 

How the tests for 

reclassifications are accurate 

to graduate the student from 

the program. 

A unified calendar that shows 

all activities students can 

participate in. 

I learned a lot this year.  One 

of the things I learned is how 

to help my children in the 

summer.  The participation of 

parents in the school and 

district.  Thank you. 

I’d like more ideas on how to 

get parents involved with 

DELAC. 

Improve reclassification 

process.  If a student has 

been 3 years as 3 level-

should be something that the 

parent’s decision to keep 

them or not in the program. 

I learned everything about 

ELAC that is important for 

helping our children. 

Activities at home and 

outside of home 

More ideas or suggestions on 

how to help our children 

reclassify and advance in 

learning the English 

language. 

I appreciate the valuable 

information from today.  

Thank you. 

My child spends the majority 

of her time trying to learn 

English in order to catch up in 

different subjects. My major 

concern is how to support 

her to understand more in 

class. Another concern is that 

my child does not have any 

PE classes. Ahhh  My child’s 

problem is that she can only 

understand about 50%, and 

this is so difficult for her and 

exhausting for us, too. As a 

new parent, my child, who is 

in 11th grade, was enrolled in 

January and has studied very 

hard. My child is having much 

difficulty learning. It is the 

middle of April, and it has 

been three months; she is 

adapting little by little. She is 

My administrators to an 

excellent job but parents 

don’t respond. 



doing well in math, but 

English is really hard for her. 

That there are more options 

for students! 

 Maintain the activities. 

Lots of activities students or 

parents can do to improve 

their language skills. 

 How to prepare my kid for 

CAASPP and ELPAC testing. 

I learned how to help my 

child prepare to take the 

exam. 

 

  

I learned how to help my son 

to continue learning in a fun 

way during vacation. Thank 

you. 

  

I learned that students learn 

the most from parents when 

parents are involved and 

prepared.  

  

To help parents learn about 

colleges and extra classes.  

Thank you. 

  

I learned the difference 

between educational videos 

and language games.  Apps!  

There are so many resources.  

We need to learn how to use 

it in a more clever way! 

  

It is my honor to attend the 

DELAC meeting, and I learned 

a lot that I had never known 

before. I really appreciate it. 

My daughter is graduating 

very soon, and she will be a 

college student. The DELAC 

meeting helped us a lot. 

Thanks again. 

  

 


